Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, March 3, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, March 3, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, H. Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman and Richard Honeycutt.

Council Members Absent: Jamie Joseph

Installation of Council Member Jamie Joseph: Mayor Boggs announced that Councilman Joseph was administered the oath of office on Friday, February 29th by Clerk Speicher.

Consent Agenda
Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes: January 14, 2008 & February 4, 2008 – A motion was made by Ricky Honeycutt to approve the minutes as presented.  At 7:03, the motion was approved 4-0.

New Business
Presentation by Erik Richardson of the Civil War Trail: Mr. Erickson informed the Council

of the Trail groups’ effort to secure a $1,200 USDOT Grant. The money would be used for signage to commemorate the 150th Anniversary of the Civil War. 

Request to Purchase Equipment by Recreation Department: 7:10 pm Dean Miller, Parks & Recreation Director requested the purchase of a 4-wheel drive ATV for the purpose of dragging the ball fields and maintaining new trails. The purchase would save wear and tear on other vehicles. He stated he has enough money in the current budget and he also has enough money to finish the year. Ricky Honeycutt requested 2-wheel drive pricing as well. Lee Lovette suggested he look at Gators as they are very versatile. Dean Miller said he has looked at 2007 models but they are in short supply. Matter was tabled for Dean Miller to gather prices for 2-wheel drives and Gators as well as look into the state purchasing plan.
Request to Waive Water Minimum Purchase by Orange-Alamance Water System: 7:16 pm Jeff Earp presented a request from Orange-Alamance Water to waive their purchasing agreement minimum of 300,000 gallons/day for 5-8  weeks beginning March 24th and ending approximately May 16th, due to NCDOT work that will disconnect main line from Haw River for that time frame. They have stated their intention to make up the difference by year-end. Lee Lovette made a motion to approve as requested. Motion carried 4-0. 
Review and Consideration of the Final Zoning Code Amendment concerning Outdoor Storage: 7:20 Jeff Earp presented the Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance pertaining to Outdoor Storage presented in January. Some items were eliminated from the original outdoor storage legislation because it was not needed due to the fact that it will not be a stand-alone Ordinance. Attorney Rob Jennings has done most of the work. Nothing material was deleted and the Ordinance will be codified. Mr. Earp stated it would be advisable to hold public hearings in April so that all bases are covered if challenged. The fine for non-compliance would be the same for both ETJ and town residents. Ricky Honeycutt made a motion to hold a public hearing. Motion carried 4-0. Ricky Honeycutt made a motion to approve the amendments to the Zoning Ordinance pertaining to Outdoor Storage. Motion carried 4-0. 
Open Forum. 7:25 Lee Lovette suggested the Town borrow ideas from the Village of Alamance and have a Spring clean-up day, encouraging residents to beautify their properties, and a “Community Pride Award.” 7:32 Jeff Earp announced that Burlington would be considering the lifting of water restrictions at its Town Council meeting. Jeff Fogleman made a motion to authorize Jeff Earp to lift restrictions following the lead of Burlington. Motion carried. Motion carried 4-0. Mayor Boggs announcing that the state-wide burn ban had been lifted.

Managers Report.

1. Code Enforcement Update: 7:33 Jeff Earp stated that he has closed six more cases. He stated that some are not complying and asked for the backing of the council as he pursues those on the list who are in violation.
2. Fire Department Certification: 7:35 The Haw River Fire Department has passed its state certification.
3. 2008 Public Water System Permit: 7:36 The Town has received its 2008 Permit to operate a Community Water System.
Closed Session for Attorney Client Privilege. Ricky Honeycutt made a motion to go into closed session at 7:38. Rickey Honeycutt made a motion to come out of closed session at 8:32. Motion was approved 3-0. Mayor Boggs announced that the Council discussed a contract to purchase land from the Fogleman Family for the Haw River Canoe Access Park for $40,000. In order to accommodate the purchase, the Council approved taking $11,800 out of Fund Balance. Councilman Jeff Fogleman recused himself. According to the Mayor, the town can do what it wants with the house on the property. Ricky Honeycutt made a motion to amend the memorandum of understanding with Alamance County regarding who owns the Park. Alamance County will own the Park in name only for three years, after which time it will revert and become the sole property of the town of Haw River. Motion carried 3-0.
Adjourn. Jeff Fogleman made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m. Motion carried 4-0.
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

